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To:  All Providers 

From:  Cham Trowell, Utilization Management Director 

Date: September 12, 2023 

Subject: 1915i waiver services and new B3 codes      

 

1915I WAIVER SERVICES AND NEW B3 CODES  
Trillium is working on adding new 1915i codes to the benefit plan and provider contracts. 
Members approved for 1915i services and authorizations will be moved from the current 
B3 codes to the 1915i codes. 

Trillium is also working on adding new B3 codes to the benefit plan and to provider 
contracts. For members remaining in B3, authorizations will be moved from the current 
B3 codes to the new B3 codes.  

Trillium is continuing to work on these transitions which are affecting the ability to 
request some authorizations for both B3 and 1915i services. Please continue to provide 
these medically necessary services for the members you serve as Trillium will work with 
you to ensure continuity of care.  

These updates will not be completed by September 15, 2023; however, Trillium will 
notify you when tasks are completed and issues around authorizations are resolved.   

 

Thank you for your attention to this communication. All questions related to this Clinical 
Communication Bulletin can be sent to UM@TrilliumNC.org. Questions will be 
responded to as quickly as possible. 
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